VILLAGE OF ST. JOSEPH

BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 23, 2016


Mayor Hackler called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present.
Roll call was taken.  
Hackler       

Present 




Rigdon

Present




Gherna

Present





McCarty    

Absent




Fruhling-Voges
Present




Rogers

Present




Rapp


Present


Others in attendance:  Tiffany McElroy-Smetzer, Village Clerk; Deb Routh, Village Treasurer; Mike Peters, Village Maintenance Superintendent; Julie Hendrickson; and Joe Lierman, Village Attorney.

MINUTES:  The minutes of August 9, 2016 were approved as received.    
BILLS:   Rigdon motioned and Rapp seconded to pay the bills as presented.  Roll call vote was taken:  Rigdon – Aye, Gherna – Aye, Fruhling-Voges – Aye, Rogers – Aye, and Rapp - Aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
PUBLIC PARTICPATION:  The new Village deputy is Deputy Maidens.   He introduced himself to the Board.  He reported that he is introducing himself to all the new businesses and to get updated contact information for the businesses.   
MAYOR’S DESK:  Nothing to report.
COMMITTEE REPORTS AS FOLLOWS:
FINANCE:  Fruhling-Voges reported that she would be talking with Gifford Bank regarding the CD interest rates.   
SANITARY SEWER:  Rigdon noted that there was a pressure problem on West Grand.  The staff will be working on the issue.   
PARKS & RECREATION:   Peters reported that the screens were being worked on at the concession stand.  Rapp will follow-up on this.
PUBLIC HEALTH & SAFETY:   Rogers reported on the Animal Control Agreement.  Rogers will follow up on the changes that the Village Board wanted to hear.  
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS:   Fruhling-Voges reported on the trial with the chipper borrowed from Savoy.  It was very time consuming.  The cost to rent a chipper for a month is $3,500.   It was not cost effective to use the chipper as a normal operating procedure.  Fruhling-Voges reported that the Village employees will continue to use due diligence regarding burn times. 
STREETS & ALLEYS:   Gherna reported that there would be an add-on of $3,500 for stormwater work.  There is a broken stormwater tile.  
OTHER:   Discussion took place regarding updating the Village website and other forms of communication.  Gherna will follow-up with the Board on this.  

ATTORNEY’S DESK:  Lierman spoke with the Board about the process for the proposed multi-family development. 
At 8:45, Rigdon motioned and Gherna seconded to adjourn the meeting.
These minutes are respectfully submitted.  

_____________________________________________

Tiffany McElroy-Smetzer

Village Clerk 
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